## **CITY OF BALTIMORE**

## BERNARD C. "JACK" YOUNG, MAYOR



## DEPARTMENT OF RECREATION AND PARKS

REGINALD MOORE, Executive Director Dr. Ralph W. E. Jones, Jr. Building 3001 East Drive - Druid Hill Park Baltimore, Maryland 21217 410-396-7900

Thursday, September 12, 2019

Attn: Isabel Mercedes Cumming, Inspector General Office of the Inspector General (OIG) 100 North Holliday Street, Suite# 635 Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: OIG Management Alert Case #20-0008-I (C. Weinstock/South by Southwest Music Festival)

Dear Inspector General Cumming,

The City of Baltimore, Department of Recreation and Parks (BCRP) has received and reviewed the August 22, 2019 memo and related documentation pertaining to the Office of the Inspector General (OIG) Management Alert Case #20-0008-I. Cortney Weinstock, Chief of the Special Events and Permits for BCRP will be reimbursed for her personal travel expenditures associated with travel to the South by Southwest Music Festival. Please note that Mrs. Weinstock's reimbursement has been submitted and will be processed. Refer to the attached/enclosed documentation. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Reginald Moore Executive Director

Som & when

City of Baltimore, Department of Recreation & Parks (BCRP)